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Heather Edwards-
Wilson, 
Youth Choir Director & 
Organist 
 
 

 



 

VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 

 
The New York Annual 
Conference through 
the grace of God 
embodies the beloved 
community of hope, 
building  
up a healthy body  
of Christ, with  
heart-warmed  
United Methodists  
in mission for the 
transformation of the 
world. 

 
MISSION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 
 

We strive to share 
God’s love by creating 
safe places where all 
are accepted and 
welcomed, connecting 
the needs of people 
to the presence of 
God, and transforming 
the world through 
Christ. 

 

VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 
OF LAKE 

RONKONKOMA 

We are the church  
at Five Corners 
spreading the  
“Light of Christ” from 
ourselves to  
the community and 
the world. 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Members and Friends of UMCLR, 
 

If you are an avid reader, you know that every story has many 
chapters. The chapters of our story here at UMC of Lake 
Ronkonkoma have had many heartwarming and faithful chapters 
before us in earlier times; we are the recipients of a strong legacy 
of Christian preaching, teaching and service. We too have been a 
part of many amazing chapters of the life of this church. We are in 
the midst of a Fall 2023 chapter now with many joys. Sunday 
School has started, we are beginning our work with new 
confirmands, our choirs are rehearsing again. Pumpkins soon will 
be arriving, we had a wonderful Auction, and we will enjoy 
homemade soup to support missions. These are just of a few of 
our celebrations. I say “Thanks be to God!” What an amazing 
congregation this is! This all happens because of you and your 
dedication and hard work. To all our volunteers and to the staff I 
am blessed to work with, I say “three cheers!” 
 
I am also aware that a lot of feelings arise in all of us as we 
remember those who have been called home to God and are not 
with us in the same way in this and other new chapters ahead. I 
believe our loved ones and beloved church members now in the 
Church Triumphant are with us in spirit still! Nevertheless, they 
are dearly missed. We are also in ongoing prayer for those who 
are experiencing health challenges and their family members.  
This can also be heavy on our hearts because as Christians we are 
people of compassion who seek to offer care and support to 
others, and when people hurt, we hurt. 
 
So, in addition to enjoying the programming at church and the 
comfort that taking part and serving the community together 
brings, I want to encourage you to talk to me or to one of our 
church members if you are going through grief or experiencing  



 

 

Lections 

 
October 1 

18th Sunday  
after Pentecost 

 

Exod 17:1-7 

Ps 78:1-4, 12-16 

(UMH 799)  

Phil 2:1-13 

Matt 21:23-32 

 
October 8 

19th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 

Exod 10:1-4, 7-9, 12:20 

Ps 19 (UMH 750) 

Phil 3:4b-14 

Matt 21:33-46 

 
Octoer 15 

20th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 

Exod 33:12-23 

Ps 99 (UMH 819)  

Phil 4:1-9 

Matt 22:1-14 

 
October 22 

21st Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 

Exod 33:12-23 

Ps 99 (UMH 819)  

1 Thess 1:1-10  

Matt 22:15-22 

 
October 29 

Reformation Sunday 
 

Deut 34:1-12 

Ps 90 1-6, 13-17 

 (UMH 789)  

1 Thess 2:1-8  

Matt 22:34-46 

 
 
 
 
 

 
difficulties of any kind in this chapter of your life. I also want to  
recommend support groups. I have seen such groups make a huge 
difference in the lives of those who are bereaved, whether family 
of someone who has passed or friends going through loss. There 
are specific groups for different kinds of grief and challenging 
situations: support for those with specific types of illness and their 
families, support for those who have lost a loved one to suicide or 
overdose, support for those who have lost a spouse, support for 
those who have lost a parent, support for survivors of abuse. The 
list goes on. If you need help finding a support group that is right 
for you, I would be happy to make a referral. Know you are not 
alone and it is healthy to acknowledge your feelings and talk with 
others in a caring, supportive environment. It is not a weakness to 
build in extra support for yourself, and pastoral counsel is 
confidential, as are support groups. Therapists are another 
resource who can assess how you are doing and offer further 
referrals and tools for navigating tough chapters.  
 
There is a reason Jesus sent his followers out in groups and pairs 
to minister in the world. We are created to be social beings, 
interdependent with others. One of our church’s greatest 
strengths, I believe, is how our members come alongside one 
another in all seasons of life and how many opportunities are 
presented to spend time together: in small groups and as a whole 
congregation. In what is often a lonely world, UMC of Lake 
Ronkonkoma provides meaningful and caring connection to God 
and to others and can help you and others you meet and invite to 
our church avoid going it alone. For that, I give God praise and 
thanks! It is no small gift of God being expressed through the 
people of UMC of Lake Ronkonkoma. And you are part of that 
gift to others! Keep up the great work for the Lord. “God is love. 
Whoever lives in love lives in God… (1 John 4:16) 
 
Peace and Blessings, 
 
 
Pastor Karen Burger 
 
 



 
 

 
Ongoing Missions: 

 

 

The Food Pantry  
is open on the  

1st  & 3rd Tuesday  
of the month  

(except holidays) 
from 3:00 – 5:00 pm 
 

 

 
 
 

Support Groups: 
 

Narcotics Anonymous  
Mondays - 7:00 pm  

Thursdays -7:30 p.m. 
in Fellowship Hall 

 
Alcoholics Anonymous 

Tuesdays – 6:30 &  

8:30 p.m. 

Fridays – 8:00 p.m. 

 

 

Please call our  
church office at  

631-588-5856 for 
further information. 
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Martha’s Place  
 

Thrift Shop 
 

631-981-9749 
 
 

Hours: 
 

Mondays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Tuesdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
 

Fridays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Saturdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
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These names are offered each month.  It is an opportunity to 

extend to our friends and loved ones the love of Christ on 

these special days, and to express our thanks for the gift of 

their presence in our midst. 

If you would like to be on our birthday list, please call the 

church office at (631) 588-5856 and we will gladly add your 

name. 

 

     6     Samuel Corvaia 

     7     Ryan Pearl 

     7     River Edwards-Wilson 

     10   Thomas Bullock 

     11   Pegi Germain 

     12   Jacqueline Paynter 

     14   Ron Burger 

     14   Tina Filiberto 

     14   Rich Tom 

     15   Stephen Duffy Corvaia 

     16   Angelique Sinclair 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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Greetings from the Education Work Area, 
 

We welcomed our children and youth back to Sunday School, Youth 

Group, Confirmation, and Children’s Choir in September. Please be 

sure to return your registration form if you took it home to insure 

we have the most accurate information to contact you. It is not too 

late to join us and be a part of our programs. Our leaders and 

teachers are happy to welcome your children to join them. 
 

Our Elementary Sunday School children will be invited to begin 

class in the sanctuary on certain Sundays. Pastor delivered a 

wonderful children’s message about the Bible this past Sunday in 

anticipation of presenting Bibles to our third graders. She 

reminded all of us of how the Bible instructs and encourages us to 

live as God’s people. Sunday School is a special place where we learn 

about this.  
 

We look forward to hearing our Children’s choir sing this month. 

They began rehearsals the last Wednesday in September.  
 

Our Secondary Sunday School will focus on making our youth 

comfortable participants in our church service and missions as they 

attend the Worship Service on Communion Sunday and take notes 

on the sermon to use in discussion the following week in their class. 

They will also follow the confirmation studies to enhance what is 

taught on Wednesday evenings. 
 

The Youth Group has begun. Please refer to the calendar as they 

will meet twice a month. Focus will be on fellowship and mission 

activities.  
 

Confirmation class students will be working with parents and 

sponsors to fulfill their service commitments as well as engaging in 

studies twice a month on Wednesday. Please consider sponsoring a 

confirmation student. We are looking to have a Covenant Service 

with students, parents and sponsors on October 11 at 7:00. At this 

time we will outline the program and ask for all involved to commit 

to following it.  

We are looking forward to a busy year of engaging our young people 

in learning and activities that grow their faith. 

 

Sue Preddice 

Education Chair 
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Staff Parish Pastor Relations Committee (SPPRC) 

 
John 14:16, And I will ask the Father, and he will give you another 

Helper, to be with you forever. 
 

Our congregation and prayer list are filled with our brothers and sisters 

facing difficulties, such as: 

 Serious illness 

 Health conditions 

 Mental health issues 

 Loss and grief 

 Loneliness and isolation 

 Financial insecurity 

And this list does not encompass all the challenges being faced. 

So, how does our church offer support?  Sunday Services, Food 

Pantry, Thrift Shop, Wednesday Prayer Meeting, Prayer List, Good 

News, Pastoral care, and visitation to name a few. 

So, how do you support others?  Maybe you could consider 

volunteering for one of the church’s committees, missions, make 

visitations, phone calls, etc.  Maybe you could suggest new ways to 

reach out and help others.   

This Fall, let us not be complacent but continue to cultivate kindness, 

compassion, and helpfulness. 

In Christ, 

SPPRC members 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 
 

The flowers on the altar are available to purchase each week in 
honor or in memory of loved ones.  Please call the church office 
at 631-588-5856 to make arrangements.  
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We had a very successful auction!  The UMM provided food 

for the multitudes with our newest addition, sausage and 

peppers – Delicious! 

 

The men had their first breakfast for the fiscal year and there 

was much to talk about.  We are looking forward to the 

upcoming year with what we are involved in and can’t wait to 

start! 

 

Dennis Subbiondo 

President UMM 

 

Please join us! 
 

 

 



 
 

U 
W 
I 
F 

 
 
 
 

 

UNITED WOMEN IN FAITH 

 

Thank you to everyone for making our September 

meeting a success!  Thanks to Eileen T. for 

arranging for our guest speaker! 
 

IN OCTOBER WE WILL MEET ON..... 
 

Monday October 16 at 7 pm - we will sell 

pumpkins , have a business meeting, have some 

fun and games and refreshments ! 
 

November 13 --TBD 
 

December 11 -Christmas Gathering !! 
 

Barb C & Tessa T 
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Appreciation is a wonderful thing.  It makes 
what is excellent in others belong to us as well. 

                                           ~Francois-Marie Arouet  de Voltaire 



         

            

            

            

            

            

            

 


